

Head Teacher: Miss S Priestley BEd MAEd email: head @newtontony.wilts.sch.uk

Newton Tony C of E VC Primary School Newton Tony

> Wiltshire SP4 0HF

Telephone: 01980 629232

email: admin @newtontony.wilts.sch.uk website: www.newtontony.wilts.sch.uk

16th December 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

## Message from Wiltshire LA

You may have seen in the news today the Government has announced the rollout of mass testing in secondary schools in January 2021, and then to primary schools in from the start of February 2021.

We have received some information on this today and, along with other schools, health colleagues and Wiltshire Council, we will be processing this information to assess what this will mean.

At this stage, we do not have the full picture of what this will mean for our schools. We will of course, keep you updated with any further information when we have that.

I would like to thank you all for your understanding and support at this time.

Thank you

Helean Hughes Director, Education and Skills Wiltshire Council



Kind regards

SPriestley

Miss S Priestley













